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The Tri-Chairs of the Saint Nicholas Greek Orthodox Church and National Shrine Committee 

have been working diligently in order to assist the Philoptochos Metropolises and chapters in 

fulfilling our $2,000,000 commitment to the Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of America. 

 

Since our last Convention we contacted those Metropolises who were having some challenges 

meeting their original commitment. We met with the Metropolis Presidents and their Boards via 

Zoom and by telephone, and we offered them fundraising ideas, support and encouragement.  

Understanding the difficulties these Metropolises were facing, our National President, at the 

recommendation of the Committee Tri-Chairs, agreed to review the original figures and amend 

them to lessen the burden such that meeting our goals would be more achievable and realistic. 

 

Philoptochos women are faithful, strong, selfless, creative, resilient and tireless. Despite the 

challenges we faced, we all worked together to honor our pledge. 

 

With everyone’s hard work, generosity and dedication we are now at the point when we can 

safely say,  

WE DID IT!! 

 

Thank you everyone for your support, and we invite you to New York City on Monday, July 4, 

2022, to remember those who perished on September 11, 2001 and to be part of the historic 

consecration of Saint Nicholas Greek Orthodox Church and National Shrine. 

 

Everything is possible for one who believes…Mark 9:23 

 


